
 
 
 

March 4, 2025 
Meeting Minutes 
 
 

 
Present: Jan Collins, Eunice Groschen, Kay Manthe, Joan Davy, Joan Pechter, Erin Hupp,  
Melissa Piazza, Sue Holmes, Lisa Pike, Bernadette Daly, Lynn Cardwell, Ann Platt,  
Sue Renwick, Kathy Armstrong, Ann Marie Brask, Cappy Moore, Jackie Davidson 
 
Meeting opened with prayer and grace. 
February 2, 2025 Meeting Minutes were approved. 
 
Little Flower Guild update - Lisa Pike  

They are preparing to send College Care Packages again for the arrival of ‘final exam’ time. 
They have been signing up to do Sunday Hospitality once a month and have found that others 
are signing up and they are having to do it less often. 

St Brigid Guild update - Kay Manthe 
They met for a luncheon. They are hosting 2nd Friday Hospitality March 14, 2025. 

SPIRITUAL 
Spring Faith Study, March 11, 2025  

First Belong to God / On Retreat with Pope Francis by Austen Ivereigh 
4 week session meeting Tuesdays, 6:00PM to 7:15PM in St Martin’s Hall. 
There is still time to sign up at the Parish Office - $20 for book and journal. 
Come to the 1st session with the 1st week of the study completed - the journal will guide you 
through it. 

All Parish Lenten Retreat with Deacon Art Miller, April 5 / 6 - 9, 2025 
Specific details on help needed will be forthcoming. 
Deacon Art does the Gospel Reflection on Tuesdays on the USCCB.ORG website and on the 
Laudete App if you would like to listen. 

SOCIAL 
Happy Hour will be suspended for Lent. 

The ‘return date’ is yet to be determined. 
Sock Hop, Friday, May 30, 2025 - Lynn Cardwell and Joan Pechter 

Rock n Roll, Country, and Line Dancing 
6:30PM - 8:30PM / $5 per adult - children free / Mahon Center / light refreshments 
Help is needed for Entrance Table and Refreshment Table and clean up. 

Spring Luncheon, Sunday, May 18, 2025 - Lynn Cardwell 
​ Please contact Lynn Cardwell with ideas / suggestions for 

●​ Stores to contact 
●​ If you’re interested in modeling 
●​ Other topics of interest (i.e. Plan B) 

 



REACHING BEYOND OURSELVES 
Minneapolis Crisis Nursery - Stephanie Buschko 
​ Stephanie will advise the next date to serve.  
VEAP Drive - Anne Lied 
​ Donations will be collected ALL LENT after weekend Masses. 
​ Please contact Anne ( anne.m.lied@gmail.com ) 

if you are able to stand at the table after a Saturday / Sunday Mass during Lent 
If you are able to drive the donations to VEAP on Mondays 

Bags with Most Needed Items list attached will be handed out. 
For CASH DONATIONS - make check payable to St Patrick’s noting VEAP on the memo line 
Suggestion was made to see if VEAP has envelopes people could take with them for 
donations. 

SUPPORTED 
Lenten Soup Suppers - Roseanne Strand ( rkkstrand@hotmail.com ) / 952.922.4293 
​ Fridays after 5:30 Stations of the Cross in the Church 
​ If you are able to help with set up / provide food / clean up - please contact Roseanne 
 

MEETING TIME  
We will no longer meet on Sundays. 

APRIL meeting date - TO BE ANNOUNCED 
MAY 6 Meeting - Pot Luck format in St Martin’s Hall, 6:00PM 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Jackie Davidson, Secretary 
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